Comunicato stampa: 

Cari amici Italiani,
vi informo della situazione nella quale si trova attualmente la Società Astronomica "Leo Brenner" di Lussinpiccolo e l'Unione Astrofili Croati per via della politica locale del Comune di Lussin Piccolo e del suo sindaco Gari Cappelli.  
Cordiali saluti, 
Dorian Bozicevic, M.Th.
Croatian Astronomical Union
Zagrebacka 2
HR-51550 Mali Losinj
Croatia
tel: +385 51 233 871
mob: +385 99 81 66 466
Greetings,
I want to inform you that from today (01. 09. 2011.) I as president of the Astronomical Society "Leo Brenner" in Mali Losinj - Croatia and secretary general of the Croatian Astronomical Union am on a hunger strike because the administration of The Town Mali Losinj wants to remove the Astronomical Society from it's classroom and other facilities and doesn't give any adequate alternative space in exchange. The Croatian Astronomical Union has it's headquarters in the same space and it will be impossible to work without any room for our activities. 
The Astronomical Society "Leo Brenner" keeps care of the tradition of the oldest civil, private and amateur observatory in the Republic of Croatia and in the whole Balkans - The Observatory "Manora" that worked in Mali Losinj from 1893./1894.
untill 1909. Please help us keep working. All the Astronomical Societies in the region (Croatia, Serbia, Slovenia) are writing to the mayor of Mali Losinj not to do this thing. Please, you do the same.
Clear skies,
CAU secretary general,
Dorian Bozicevic, M.Th.
Our web pages with more information in Croatian are:
www.astronomskisavez.hr
www.astro-losinj.hr
The contact of the mayor of Mali Losinj is:
gradonacelnik@mali-losinj.hr
The contact of the CAU president Zeljko Andreic, Ph.D. is:
zandreic@rgn.hr
